PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

May 16, 2012
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on May 16, 2012, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Tommy Burnsed, Chairman, presiding; Steve Brown; Larry Lynch and Tommy Powers.  Mark Whitley was not present.  
Yvonne Langford was also present to record the minutes.

Mr. Burnsed called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda as published.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Brown with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

MINUTES

The minute of the April 18, 2012 meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Powers and a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

In the absence of Mr. Whitley, Ms. Langford gave the financial report noting nothing of significance.  
MOTION

Mr. Brown made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

AUDIT 
The proposal for the 2011-2012 audit was reviewed.  The proposal is to complete the audit for between $650 and $950 depending on the work involved.  

MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to accept the audit proposal as presented.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL

The plaques need to be installed at Shackelford Road Well.  They need to be ordered.  Everything is ready and when everyone is back at work it will be brought on line.  Everyone needs to be available in case there are some issues.

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. Burnsed said he talked with Ms. Pearson and she is recovering well from her surgery and will probably return to work part time next week.

SYSTEM OPERATOR

The Authority members reviewed Mr. Huckaby’s monthly log.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Mr. Burnsed said he talked with Steve Frye regarding the Williamson Water System.  He is receptive to discussing purchasing water from the Pike County Water Authority or leasing their water system to Pike County Water Authority.  There is no debt on their system and it is a source of revenue for Williamson.  They have 180 water customers.  They are currently paying the City of Griffin $4.05/thousand for their water.  It would be advantageous to Pike County if the revenue from the water could be kept in the county rather than purchasing from the City of Griffin in Spalding County.  The contract can be cancelled with the City of Griffin with a 12-month notice.  A lengthy discussion was held regarding the potential for working with the City of Williamson regarding their water system.  
Discussion was held regarding the expense that would be involved to be able to sell water to Williamson.  Mr. Brown said contact needed to be made with Carter and Sloope to determine the expense that would be involved with bringing the City of Williamson on line.  Kurt McCord was contacted.  He said there is an 8” line that should be sufficient to handle the water flow.  He needs to look at a water/flow model to be able to determine the fire flow.  The daily flow would be adequate.  He estimates the expense for the tie-in will be between $500 and $2,000. 
ADJOURN

Mr. Brown made a motion, seconded by Mr. Powers, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.
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